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Viewpoint 
More Baggage for Bulk Sales 

 
As if there weren't enough headaches already associated with buying and selling a business, 

there is now another. Please be aware that besides complying with the Illinois Bulk Sales Act, you 
must also comply with Cook County's Ordinance. The devilish twist with Cook County's Ordinance 
is that both the buyer and seller are on the hook if a timely notice is not filed with the County. In 
other words, an untimely filed notice could result in joint and several liability for both the buyer and 
the seller.  

Let us know if you would like to receive a complete copy of the Ordinance and the related 
transfer form.  
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This material is intended for educational purposes only. The conclusions expressed are those of the author and do not necessarily reflect the views 
of Kerkstra Law Offices LLC. While this material is based on information believed to be reliable, no warranty is given as to its accuracy or 
completeness. Concepts expressed are current as of the date appearing in this material only and are subject to change without notice.  

TAX ADVICE NOTICE: The Internal Revenue Service (IRS) now requires specific formalities before written tax advice can be used to avoid 
penalties. This communication does not meet such requirements. You cannot contend that IRS penalties do not apply by reason of this 
communication.  
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